
Dear HCE Friends, 

This has been a very busy summer!  In April I was pleased we had 
members from Harmony and Odds ôNõ Ends clubs attend our 
Northwest District Spring Meeting.  We drove to Poplar, 
Wisconsin, on April 21.  The meeting was hosted by Douglas 
County HCE members.  We appreciated learning about all the 
activities our 10countiesõ members accomplished during the fall 
and winter. 

In May, during our Spring County Meeting, we honored two of 
our HCE members.  On May 17, Lavonne OõBrien and Irene 
Peterson celebrated their 50th anniversaries as members of 
Homemakers/Home and Community Education.  They received 
their WAHCE 50th anniversary membership pins and their 
beautiful 50th year certificate.  We appreciate their dedication and 
work that they give Burnett County HCE.  We should have a 
program telling us about their good old days when they became 
new members in 1966! 

May and June were busy with planting flowers and vegetables.  I 
planted flowers and the red squirrels ate the marigolds as fast as I 
could plant them!  Some plants were eaten down to the dirt!  Now 
chipmunks are chewing geraniums and leaves off.  Guess they 
need activities? 

I just received good news.  Two members from my club are going 
to ride with me to Eau Claire to attend the Tuesday, September 
13, WAHCE Conference.  We will enjoy learning more HCE 
information because each of us will attend 12 different workshops. 

Enjoy the rest of our summer and fall season. 

Your HCE Friend Muriel Anderson  
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WAHCE State Conference 
 September 12-14, 2016 
 Eau Claire Plaza, Eau Claire, WI 
 

Burnett County HCE Board & 
Members Meeting 

 Tuesday, September 20, 2016 | 11 am 
 Government Center, Room 165 
 Odds ôNõ Ends hosts 30 minute 

program 

 
Northwest District Fall Meeting 
 Thursday, October 27, 2016 
 Menomonie, WI 
 Hosted by Dunn County 
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Newsletter Design: 
 Beth Greiff 
 Burnett County Extension 

Note date change! 

Murielôs lovely cactus in full bloom! 
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September  

5  Labor Day, UW-Extension Office CLOSED 
13  12 pm, Odds ôNõ Ends meeting 
12-14  State HCE Conference, Eau Claire, WI 
20  11 am, Burnett County HCE board & 

members meeting, Government Center, Room 
165.  Odds ôNõ Ends hosts 30 minute program. 

27   10 am, Harmony meeting 

October  
TBA  Early Readers, Head Starts 
11 12 pm, Odds ôNõ Ends meeting 
25  10 am, Harmony meeting 
27  Northwest District Fall Meeting, Menomonie, 

Dunn County Hosts [NOTE  DATE  CHANGE ] 

November 
TBA  Early Readers, Head Starts 
6  Daylight Savings Time ends 
6-12  HCE week 
8  12 pm, Odds ôNõ Ends meeting 
11  Veteransõ Day, UW-Extension Office 

CLOSED 
15  11 am, County Fall Meeting, Government 

Center, Room 165, Odds ôNõ Ends hosts.  
Program, elect county officers, lunch. 

22  10 am, Harmony meeting 
24  UW-Extension Office CLOSED 
25  Thanksgiving, UW-Extension Office 

CLOSED 

December 
23  UW-Extension Office CLOSED 
26  UW-Extension Office CLOSED 

HCE Upcoming Events  

As you know I will be on maternity leave for many of the months that this newsletter edition covers. I want you 
to be assured that I have made many efforts and spent considerable time preparing for this leave of absence. I 
have tried to do this by either preparing materials before my leave for events happening while Iõm away, or by 
asking colleagues in the Burnett County Extension Office, volunteers, or other UW-Extension colleagues from 

other counties to gather materials for an event or to provide other 
coverage for me while Iõm away. Next time you see me I will have 
transformed into a mother! I hope your fall goes as well as I anticipate 
mine will! 

- Beth Rank  

From the HCE Advisor  
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Summarized from a report by Shelley Tidemann, 
WAHCE Liaison 

Good news - Shelley will keep her role as liaison.  Her 
position is a key part in valuing both WAHCE and 
Family Living work. 

Shelley highlighted some of the changes coming about 
due to the nEXT Generation directives including staff 
changes, county alignments, etc.  

Shelley noted one county put a poem in a newsletter that 
was copyrighted.  They have received a letter from an 
attorney requesting payment of royalties.  She reminded 
us to not use copyrighted material.  Follow the 
guidelines including use of the logo with the proper òÈó 
symbol and use of òInc.ó 

VP Family and Community Life Report - JoAnn 
Blonien: 

Educational Program, Impact of HCE, received and 
compiled data from 34 counties.  All time spend for 
WAHCE totaled 132,447 hours.  All WAHCE 
donations will be reported at conference. 

Chair Reports: 

¶ Early Readers Literacy - Betty Anne Tubbin 
The name of the committee has been changed to 
reflect a broader umbrella of child and family literacy 
programs.  Committee will meet primarily by 
Wisline. 

¶ Cultural Arts - Veronica Sustar 
As of July 10, 2016, we have 359 items registered for 
this yearõs Cultural Arts Show. 

¶ International - Lylene Scholz 
We have a group in Haiti that is ready to become a 
member of ACWW. 

NVON Water Filter Project is now very low on 
money.  If districts and counties like supporting that 
project, it will be continued in 2016.  So far in 2016, 
1,000 filters have been shipped to Kenya and most 
are already being used.  There are over 20,000 people 
drinking clean water because of our project. 

Lylene had many calls about quiltlets.  There will be 
lots of quilts donated at conference. 

¶ Wisconsin BookwormsÊ - Lerna Mae Weise 
There is no WAHCE reimbursement for books this 
coming year.  Thirty-seven counties are participating 

in Wisconsin BookwormsÊ program. 

¶ Marketing - Lori Hlinak 
Lori has ordered 51 pairs of HCE house dangle 
earrings.  Motion carried. 

¶ Nominating - Marcelline Protheroe 
We have one candidate for each open position. 

¶ Update - Marcelline Protheroe 
Print date is August 3rd.  Update will go out at the 
end of that week or in the beginning of the following 
week. 

¶ 2017 Conference - Sylvia Kriegl 
The conference will be held in the Dells at Lake 
Delton.  Theme: òHCE - Here Comes Excitement in 
the Dellsó.  They are going to highlight some 
information about Native Americans. 

Motion: I, Lylene Scholz, move that the silent auction 
collection at the 2016 State Conference will go to Haiti 
and Nicaragua membership dues in ACWW, Water 
Around the World, and Venture in People scholarships.  
Motion carried. 

There is a volunteer who is repairing the sewing 
machines and took several to Nicaragua.  While there, 
he taught them to repair the machines.  They could use 
yarn. 

The stove project is life changing for the people.  In 
July, a group of students from California made 30 stoves 
for one community.  Lylene will explain more at 
conference. 

July 24-25, 2016 

Highlights from WAHCE State Board Meeting  
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April 13, 2016 

Judy opened with the creed.  Erma was guest. 

Secretaryõs report. 

Treasurerõs report was read and put on file.   

We talked about and approved taking cupcakes to Shady 
Knoll for Easter. 

Judy and Irene read at Hertel and Mina Copeland for April 
Early Readers. 

New Business: 

¶ We will make small May baskets for Shady Knoll. 

¶ Irene plans to go to the spring meeting at Poplar. 

¶ Harmony club will let us know where our Burnett HCE meeting will be on May 17.   

¶ We have not received anything about Douglas County Craft Day.  Judy will check on this.   

¶ We will send in county club dues and scholarship donations will be done next month. 

Closed with the prayer. 

Program by Judy: Facts about concussions and brain injury. 

 

May 12, 2016 

Judy opened with the creed.  We shared our favorite 
flower. 

Secretaryõs report. 

Treasurerõs report was read and 
filed. 

We collected dues: $30 from Judy, 
Muriel, and Irene. 

May baskets were taken to Shady 
Knoll. 

We will send in On the Move and In 
the Groove by May 28th. 

Discussed scholarships. 

Talked about the HCE conference 
and closed with prayer. 

We played a flower trivia quiz, then 
planted flowers in cups for ourselves and a friend. 

(Continued on page 5) 

Irene Peterson and Judy Marek attended Douglas County Craft Day 

on April 30th in Poplar. 

Odds'N'Ends made and delivered May Day baskets to Shady Knoll residents. 

Club  Notes  

Odds ôNõ Ends - Secretary Irene Peterson 


